### ART CLUB ELECTS NEW OFFICERS

The Terrace Bay Art Club held their annual meeting on January 7, 1971. Minutes of the last meeting were read by Secretary A. Erickson and M. Bray gave the Treasurers report. The annual reports were then read. The meeting was then turned over to the nominating committee for the Election of new officers.

A new slate of officers was brought in being: President - Mrs. A. McKie, Vice President - Mrs. Rita McBride, Secretary- Mrs. M. Pederson, Treasurer - Mrs. M. Bray, Programme - Mrs. M Middaugh.

The meeting was then turned over to the New President Mrs. McKie.

An Art course in Mixed Midia is to begin this Thursday Jan. 14, 1971 and will run for 8 weeks. This will include figure drawing, portraiture, and landscaping ets. Anyone interested in taking this course please bring charcoal and paper for the first session.

The next business meeting will be on Feb. 4, 1971. Meeting was then adjourned.

## HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY PLAN SPRING MEETING

The directors of the Terrace Bay Horticultural Society held their first meeting of the new year on Friday evening. Two new members were welcomed by Mr. Steen, president.

The following committees were appointed for 1971:
Membership - Shirley Opas, George Birch, Hilda
Relph, Junior Gardens - Albert Cadieux, Sr.,
Annual Show - Hyacinthe Landry, Public Planting Terry Dorland, Ted Brown, Sr., Soils and FertilizerJohn Steen, Public Relations - Rena McAdam, and
Entertainment - Eva Connors, Rita Corrigan.

continued next column .......

#### BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES

#### EARN MONEY IN SPARE TIME

Men or Women to re-stock and collect money from New Type high quality coin-operated dispensers in your area. No selling. To qualify, must have car, references, \$750. to \$3,000. cash. Seven to twelve hours weekly can net excellent income. More full time. We invest with you—and establish your route. For personal interview write: B. V. DISTRIBUTORS LIMITED, 2480 Tecumseh Road East, Windsor 19, Ontario. Include phone number.

1971 membership cards are to be ordered and will be available shortly from any member of the board of directors.

The spring General meeting will be held on Priday, April 16 in the large meeting room of the Recreation Centre, for which we hope to obtain a series of slides, with commentary, by Malak Karsh; dealing with all aspects of spring flowering bulbs.

Tentative plans were made for 1971 public planting projects, and for a bedding plant sale early in June. It was decided that membership premiums this spring will again be Fiberous Begonias, as they proved to be a popular choice last year.

It was decided that the Society will give up the Horticultural Garden Plots because of a lack of interest by its members in recent years.



Picture above shows Keith Penner, M.P., Reeve Cavanaugh, and Jack Stokes, M.P.P., at recent Design for Development Conference held in Terrace Bay.

# SUNDAY SCHOOL PLAN TOBAGGAN PARTY

On January 17th the Community Church Sunday School is planning a tobaggan party and all the children who attend Sunday School are invited. We'll hold regular II o'clock classes then go tobagganing from the Church. Children who are allowed to stay for the party are to be warmly dressed and have a sleight, tobaggan etc. with his or her name printed on it.

After tobagganing we would like to have a small lunch in the basement of the church. Each child should bring a sandwich and some type of refreshment also with their name clearly marked on it. Parents may pick up their children around 2 p.m.